






November 1, 2004

Dear Principal,

I have just completed an evaluation of the Biography section (the 92s of the Dewey Decimal Classification System) in our school library.  Unfortunately, I discovered that the average copyright date is 1982.  Although some may argue that the information contained in a biography, especially for an individual that has already passed away, does not change, I have observed that the students at our school do not willingly check out these old books.  As history continues to unfold, some of the information contained in them becomes inaccurate.

It is important that our students and teachers have access to current and pertinent information.  While students should know the contributions made by someone like Winston Churchill, the current curriculum requires that they also study more contemporary individuals.  Inaccurate facts may negatively impact learning and test scores, and shelves full of old biographies will not provide the inspiration necessary for our students to become the leaders of tomorrow.  

To conduct the evaluation, I used the method of systematic random sampling to select a representative sample of 200 books.  While the figures are estimates, they provide a good overview of our collection.  I discovered that:

1. The average copyright date of our biographies is 1982.

2. We have 2.1 biographies per student.  

3. Only 9.5 % of our collection matches a professional selection source.  (A tool that provides annotated lists of quality materials worthy of purchase for school libraries.)

4. To upgrade our biographies to have an average copyright date of:

· 1990, we’d need to replace 199 books at a cost of approximately $3,846.55;

· 1995, we’d need to replace 336 books at a cost of $6,491.06;

· 2000, we’d need to replace 564 books at a cost of $10,898.56.

After much thought, I’d like to request $5,000 for this year.  This amount is in addition to the funds already allocated for school library books.  This additional money will allow me to begin rectifying the biography situation, while continuing to update and maintain other parts of the collection. 
Thank you for taking the time to examine this report and for any support you can give me in my attempt to update this important collection.  Please do not hesitate to contact me for additional information or if you have any questions concerning this letter.  








Sincerely,









Anne T. Wisniewski









Media Specialist
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